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 February 24, 2017 

 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
    Re: Case 15-E-0745 – Further Compliance Filing to Effectuate Amendments of Public Service Law 

70-a Transfer of Street Light Systems  
                                           
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 In compliance with the Commission’s Order Addressing Petition and Directing Tariff Revisions in Case 
15-E-0745 issued and effective February 23, 2017, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” 
or “the Company”) hereby files the following proposed tariff amendments to become effective on March 1, 2017. 
 
     P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 
 

15th Revised Leaf No. 220 
15th Revised Leaf No. 222 

 
 Pursuant to Order Approving Tariff Amendments with Modifications in Case 15-E-0745 Issued and 
Effective October 14, 2016, the Company filed amendments which provided for the establishment of a process to 
facilitate the transfer of complete systems of street light equipment, including supporting infrastructure pursuant to 
Section 70-a of the Public Service Law effectuated through Chapter 495 of the Laws of 2015.  
 

Subsequent to the Company’s compliance filing, the Mid-Hudson Streetlight Consortium (“MHSC”) filed a 
petition for clarification of the October 14, 2016 Order. The Petition requested clarification regarding the 
Company’s pre-attachment survey fee. By its Order dated February 23, 2017, the Commission clarifies that Central 
Hudson is not required to remove this pre-attachment survey fee because the charge is not associated with the sale of 
street lighting facilities. However, pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 1, the filing herein provides clarification to the 
tariff to specify that the pre-attachment survey fee will only be required for new attachments on Company-owned 
utility poles. 

 
Pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 3, the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) and 16 NYCRR 

§720-8.1 as to newspaper publication with respect to the tariff filings listed in the Appendix and the amendments 
directed in Clauses 1 are waived. 
  

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Jay Tompkins at jtompkins@cenhud.com or (845) 486-
5203.                                                          

 
Very truly yours, 

 
Anthony S. Campagiorni 

Vice President – Regulatory & Government Affairs  
 
 

LETT406 

Received: 02/24/2017


